Aerostation:

The scrapbooks of Henry B. H. Beaufoy

[(Ex) 9253.114q]

A
Finding Aid
Prepared
by
Paula B. Entin
and
Elizabeth J. Linder.

Department of Rare Books and Special Collections Princeton University Library 2004

Aerostation: the scrapbooks of Henry B.H. Beaufoy.

Range of collection dates: 1784-1843

Size: Two album (719 pages)

Language: English

Provenance: Gift of Alexander Stillman.

Restrictions: None

Photocopying, literary rights, and citation: Single photocopies may be made for research purposes. No further photoduplication of copies of material in the collection can be made when Princeton University Library does not own the original. Permission to publish material from the collection must be requested from the Associate University Librarian for Rare Books and Special Collections. The library has no information on the status of literary rights in the collection and researchers are responsible for determining any questions of copyright. Citations should be as follows: Aerostation: the scrapbooks of Henry B.H. Beaufoy, Page #, Department of Rare Books and Special Collections, Princeton University Library.

History

These two scrapbooks were formed by Captain Henry B.H. Beaufoy (1786-1851), who was an experienced balloonist; both volumes contain his bookplate on the front pastedown. They contain material on ballooning dating from 1784 to 1843.

These volumes are Item 57 in the checklist of the Harold McCormick Collection of Aeronautica, given to the Princeton University Library by Alexander Stillman ca. 1965.

Scope Note

The chief items are some hundreds of newspaper clippings covering the ascents of Lunardi, Blanchard, Arnold, Barrett, Garnerin, Montgolfier, C. Green, Mrs. Graham, and other prominent aeronauts. The materials include advertisements, handbills, manuscript commentary, tickets for ascents and inflations, descriptions and contemporary prints of the first aerial machine, and other documents. Preliminary leaf has dealer's catalogue description pasted down.

Arrangement

Materials are grouped generally in date order; however, not everything is undated. Pages are numbered in ms. Some pages are blank.

Vol.	Page	
1	1	Portrait of Vincent Lunardi Esq., Sept. 15, 1784 by F. Bartolozzi.
-		[Blank]
	2 3	"Aerostation" colored drawings: "Montgolfier's Balloon," "Blanchard's," "Charles and Robert's," "Lunardi's" and "Baldwin's View over the City of Chester, from Lunardi's Balloon." June 18, 1803 by J. Wilkes.
	4	[Blank]
	5	Brief description of the history of ballooning and the early balloons in manuscript.
	6	[Blank]
	7	"General Remarks on Air Balloons." Imprint stamp "Bath" on the paper.
	8	"General Remarks on Air Balloons" continued from page 7.
	9	"General Remarks on Air Balloons" continued from page 8.
	10	"General Remarks on Air Balloons" continued from page 9.
	11	"General Remarks on Air Balloons" continued from page 10.
	12	"General Remarks on Air Balloons" continued from page 11.
	13	"M. Garnerin." Biography of an early French balloonist. August 1803.
	14	"M. Garnerin" continued from page 13.
	15	"M. Garnerin" continued from page 14.
	16	"M. Garnerin" continued from page 15.
	17	"M. Garnerin" continued from page 16.
	18	"M. Garnerin" continued from page 17.
	19	Note: "Stephen Montgolphier first inventer [sic] of air balloons died August 1799."
	20	[Blank]
	21	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from Paris and Nantes c. 1784.
	22	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from Lisbon and Paris.
	23	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from Constantinople.
	24	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from Paris.
	25	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from Paris.
	26	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from Paris.
	27	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from Paris.
	28	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from Paris, London, Naples, New Orleans and Venice.
	29	[Blank]
	30	[Blank]
	31	[Blank]
	32	[Blank]
	33	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cuttings from New York, New Orleans,
		Hamburgh, America and Paris.
	34	[Blank]
	35	[Blank]
	36	[Blank]
	37	[Blank]
	38	[Blank]
	39	"Foreign Balloons." Newspaper cutting from Hamburgh.

Vol.	Page	
, 51,	40	Newspaper article about balloon expeditions. Beginning of text is missing.
	41	Continuation of article from page 40.
	42	[Blank]
	43	[Blank]
	44	[Blank]
	45	[Blank]
	46	[Blank]
	47	[Blank]
	48	[Blank]
	49	Newspaper articles from 1783: "Airoestatic Globe," "Air Balloon" and "Air
		Balloons."
	50	Newspaper article from 1783: "Air Balloons."
	51	Newspaper clippings from 1784: "Poetry: Epigram on Air Balloons," "A
		Society of Persians," "The Air Balloon," "A Treatise on Air Balloons," "Cheap
		Air Balloons" and "Air Balloons."
	52	Newspaper clippings from 1784: "Air Balloons," "For the Morning Herald: Air
		Balloons," Balloon Anecdote."
	53	Newspaper clippings from 1784: "Balloons," "Balloon Intelligence
		Extraordinary," "Air Balloons, on a new Construction" and "Breviary, Oct.
		16."
	54	Newspaper clippings from 1784: "Sonnet on an Air Balloon" and "For the
		Morning Herald" letter to the editor.
	55	Newspaper article Dec. 29 1784: "For the Morning Herald: Philosophical
		Observations on the Air and Balloon." 1784.
	56	Newspaper articles from 1784: "Aerostation" and "Aerostation."
	57	Newspaper articles: "Plan for directing an Air Balloon," "Air Balloon" 1789
		and "Aerostatics" 1797.
	58	Newspaper clippings: "The Male and Female Aeronauts," "Aeronautica,"
		"Impromptu" and "Air Balloon" poem.
	59	Newspaper article: Aerostation" 1836 from Calcutta.
	60	Newspaper article: "Progress of Aerostation" 1834.
	61	Newspaper articles about Mr. Biaggini's balloon flight, 1783.
	62	Newspaper articles on Mr. Biaggini and J. Clemson.
	63	Newspaper articles on Mr. Dufour.
	64	[Blank]
	65	[Blank]
	66	[Blank]
	67	[Blank]
	68	[Blank]
	69	[Blank]
	70	[Blank]
	71	[Blank]
	72	[Blank]
	73	[Blank]
	74	[Blank]

Vol.	Page	
V 01.	75	Newspaper articles: "Balloon from Windsor 1783" and "Balloon from Mattcesh" 1783.
	76	Newspaper article from Edinburgh 1784.
	70	Note: Between pages 76 and 77 there is a short paragraph on a balloon flight in
		1786.
	77	Newspaper article from Crosbie, Dublin: "Balloon Intelligence" 1777.
	78	Newspaper article from Dublin, 1778, and Margate and the Continent, 1802.
	79	Newspaper article from Milton, 1824 and Seven Oaks, 1825.
	80	[Blank]
	81	[Blank]
	82	[Blank]
	83	[Blank]
	84	[Blank]
	85	Newspaper articles: "Air Balloon Launched: Mr. Dinwiddie" 1783 near
		Buckingham-gate, "The Air Balloon" 1784, "Air Balloon" from Lyceum 1784
		"Will Be Launched" 1784, "Grand Air Balloon" 1784 and "Grand English
		Balloon" from Lyceum and Chelsea College, 1784.
	86	Newspaper articles: "Balloon Ascension" 1785, "Aerostation" 1786,
		"Pantheon" 1786, and "Pegasus and Perseus in the Air" 1786.
	87	Newspaper articles: "Pegasus and Perseus in the Air" 1786, "Aerobaination"
		1786, "Two Balloons" 1787, "The Two Balloons" 1787, "Two Air Balloons"
		1787 and "Pantheon."
	88	Newspaper article: "Mr. Livingston's second ascent from Dublin" 1822, "The
		Balloon Hoax at Hackney," "Aerostatic Ascension" 1825, "The New Balloon"
		from Seven Oaks 1825, "New Balloon" from Somersetshire 1825 and "Aquatic
		Balloon."
	89	Newspaper article: "Doctor Petain's Balloon" Dublin 1785.
	90	[Blank]
	91	[Blank]
	92	[Blank]
	93	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	94	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	95	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	96 97	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	97 98	Newspaper article about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	98 99	[Blank] Navagnanar articles about Mr. Lunardi's assent, 1784
	100	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784. Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	100	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	101	Newspaper article about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	102	[Blank]
	103	[Blank]
	104	[Blank]
	106	[Blank]
	107	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	107	110 11 Spaper articles about 1111. Danardi s abootti, 1701.

Vol.	Page	
V 01.	108	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	109	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	110	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	111	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	112	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1784.
	113	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	114	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	115	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	116	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	117	[Blank]
	118	[Blank]
	119	[Blank]
	120	[Blank]
	121	[Blank]
	122	[Blank]
	123	[Blank]
	124	[Blank]
	125	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	126	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
		Note: Between pages 126 and 127 there was a manuscript note about Mrs. Sage
		who ascended in a balloon.
	127	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	128	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	129	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	130	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	131	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1785.
	132	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1786.
	133	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1786.
	134	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's ascent, 1786.
	135	[Blank]
	136	Manuscript note about Mr. Lunardi's balloon 1786.
	137	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's farewell, 1786.
	138	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi's farewell, 1786.
	139	[Blank]
	140	[Blank]
	141	[Blank]
	142	[Blank]
	143	A manuscript paragraph reflecting on the first balloon ascent fifty years ago.
	144	[Blank]
	145	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi, 1790.
	146	Newspaper article: "Vincent Lunardi, Esq." 1792.
	147	Continuation of newspaper article from page 146.
	148	Newspaper articles about Mr. Lunardi, 1804.
	149	Poem: "The Original Air Balloon."
	150	[Blank]

Vol.	Page	
v 01.	1 age	Inserted between 150 and 151: Text: "A Particular Description of Mr. Lunardi's
		Aerial Voyage, from the artillery-ground, London, to a field near Ware, in
		Hertfordshire, on Wednesday, the 15 th of September, 1784." Four pages of
		text, not numbered separately in volume.
	151	[Blank]
	152	[Blank]
	153	[Blank]
	154	[Blank]
	155	[Blank]
	156	[Blank]
	157	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	158	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	159	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	160	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	161	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	162	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	163	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	164	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	165	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	166	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	167	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	168	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	169	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1784.
	170	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1785 and 1786.
	171	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1785.
	172	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1785.
	173	[Blank]
	174	[Blank]
	175	[Blank]
	176	[Blank]
	177	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1785.
	178	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1785.
	179	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1785.
	180	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1785.
	181	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1785 and 1786.
	182	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1787.
	183	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1788-1797.
	184	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard, 1798-1807.
	185	Newspaper articles about Mr. Blanchard's death from balloon fire, 1819.
	186	Newspaper article: "The Balloon" 1836.
	187	[Blank]
	188	[Blank]
	189	[Blank]
	190	[Blank]
	191	[Blank]

Vol.	Page	
v 01.	192	[Blank]
	193	[Blank]
	194	[Blank]
	195	[Blank]
	196	Page number 196 skipped in labeling.
	197	[Blank]
	198	Newspaper articles about Mr. De Moret, 1784.
	199	Newspaper articles about Mr. De Moret, 1784.
	200	Newspaper articles about Mr. De Moret, 1784.
	201	[Blank]
	202	[Blank]
	202	[Blank]
	203	
	204	[Blank]
	206	Newspaper articles about Monsieur Chevalier, 1784.
	207	Newspaper articles about Monsieur Chevalier, 1784.
	208	[Blank]
	209	[Blank]
	210	Newspaper articles about Allen Keegan at Lord Foley's Garden, 1784.
	211	[Blank]
	212	[Blank]
	213	[Blank]
	214	[Blank]
	215	[Blank]
	216	[Blank]
	217	[Blank]
		Note: Between pages 217 and 218 there is a newspaper cut-out "Reliefs of
		Victims of Aviation: French airmen who have been killed in accidents" October
	210	29, 1910.
	218	Newspaper articles about Mr. Astley at Hercules Hall, Lambeth, 1784.
	219	[Blank]
	220	[Blank]
	221	Short manuscript note about the Royal Academy and James Sadler.
	222	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler's ascent from the Physic Gardens at
		Oxford, 1784.
	223	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler, 1785.
	224	Newspaper articles about Fire Balloons, 1802.
	225	[Blank]
	226	[Blank]
	227	[Blank]
	228	[Blank]
	229	[Blank]
	230	[Blank]
	231	[Blank]
	232	No page 232.

Vol.	Page	
V 01.	233	No page 233.
	234	[Blank]
	235	[Blank]
	236	No page 236.
	237	No page 237.
	238	[Blank]
	239	[Blank]
	240	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler's ascent, 1810.
	241	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler's ascent, 1810.
	242	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler's ascent, 1810.
	243	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler's ascent, 1810-1811.
	244	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler's ascent, 1813.
	245	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler's ascent, 1814.
	246	Newspaper article: "Aerostation" from Constantinople, 1790 and "Balloons"
		about the Chinese balloons.
	247	Printed Text: "Journal kept by H.B.H.B. during an Aerial Voyage with Mr.
		James Sadler, Sen. from Hackney, Middlesex, to East Thorpe, Essex, five miles
		from Colchester, August 29, 1811.
	248	Continuation of journal from page 247.
	249	Continuation of journal from page 248.
	250	Continuation of journal from page 249.
	251	Continuation of journal from page 250.
	252	Continuation of journal from page 251.
	253	Continuation of journal from page 252.
	254	Continuation of journal from page 253.
	255	Continuation of journal from page 254.
	256	Continuation of journal from page 255.
	257	Continuation of journal from page 256.
	258	Continuation of journal from page 257.
	259	Continuation of journal from page 258.
	260	Continuation of journal from page 259.
	261	Continuation of journal from page 260.
	262	Continuation of journal from page 261.
	263	Continuation of journal from page 262.
	264	Continuation of journal from page 263.
	265	Continuation of journal from page 264.
	266	Continuation of journal from page 265.
	267	Continuation of journal from page 266.
	268	Continuation of journal from page 267.
	269	Continuation of journal from page 268.
	270	Continuation of journal from page 269.
	271	Continuation of journal from page 270.
	272	Continuation of journal from page 271.
	273	Continuation of journal from page 272.
	274	Continuation of journal from page 273.

3 7 - 1	D	
Vol.	Page	Continuation of journal from man 274
	275 276	Continuation of journal from page 274.
	277	Continuation of journal from page 275. Continuation of journal from page 276.
	277	3 1 6
	278 279	Continuation of journal from page 277.
		Continuation of journal from page 278.
	280	Continuation of journal from page 279.
	281	Continuation of journal from page 280.
	282	Continuation of journal from page 281.
	283	Continuation of journal from page 282.
	284	Continuation of journal from page 283.
	285	Continuation of journal from page 284.
	286	Continuation of journal from page 285.
	287	[Blank]
	288	Extract from "The Nation" of London: "The Ascent of Mr. Graham and Captain
		Beaufoy, from the Gardens of White Conduit House, Islington, on Thursday,
		the 17 th of June, 1824."
	289	Newspaper article: "Science: Aeronautic Association" 1837.
	290	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler, 1814-1815.
	291	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler, 1823-1824.
	292	Newspaper articles about Mr. Sadler's balloon accident and death, 1824.
	293	[Blank]
	294	Newspaper Articles about Count Zambeccari, 1784.
	295	Newspaper Articles about Count Zambeccari, 1784.
	296	Newspaper Articles about Count Zambeccari, 1784.
	297	Newspaper Articles about Count Zambeccari, 1784.
	298	[Blank]
	299	[Blank]
	300	[Blank]
	301	[Blank]
	302	Newspaper Articles about Count Zambeccari, 1785.
	303	Newspaper Articles about Count Zambeccari, 1785-1786.
	304	Newspaper Articles about Count Zambeccari, 1803.
	305	Newspaper Articles about Count Zambeccari.
	306	[Blank]
	307	[Blank]
	308	No page 308.
	309	Newspaper Articles about Monsieur Pilatre de Rosier, 1785.
	310	Newspaper Articles about Monsieur Rosier, 1785.
	311	Newspaper Articles about Monsieur Rosier, 1785.
	312	[Blank]
	313	[Blank]
	314	[Blank]
	315	Newspaper Articles about Mr. Arnold, 1785.
	316	Newspaper Articles about Mr. Arnold, 1785.
	317	Newspaper Articles about Mr. Arnold, 1785-1786.

Vol.	Page	
	318	Newspaper Articles about Mr. Arnold, 1785.
	319	[Blank]
	320	[Blank]
	321	[Blank]
	322	[Blank]
	323	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Uncles and the Fish Balloon, 1786.
	324	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Uncles and the Fish Balloon, 1786.
	325	[Blank]
	326	[Blank]
	327	[Blank]
	328	[Blank]
	329	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Barrett's ascent from Greenwich, England, 1802.
	330	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Barrett's ascent, 1802.
	331	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Barrett's ascent, 1802.
	332	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Barrett's ascent, 1802.
	333	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Barrett's ascent, 1802.
	334	Handwritten description of Mr. Garnerin's ascent, 1802.
	335	Portrait: "Mons. Garnerin, the Intrepid Aeronaut."
	336	[Blank]
	337	Missing page.
	338	Missing page.
	339	Hand-drawn chart, possibly of a balloon flight course.
	340	[Blank]
	341	[Blank]
	342	[Blank]
	343	[Blank]
	344	[Blank]
	345	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	346	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	347	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	348	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	349	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	350	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	351	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	352	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	353	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	354	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	355	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	356	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	357	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	358	Not numbered.
	359	Not numbered.
	360	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	361	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.

Vol.	Page	
	362	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	363	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	364	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	365	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	366	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	367	Handwritten transcript regarding a "balloon duel" in Paris from the "Annual
		Register," 23 June 1808.
	368	[Blank]
	369	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1802.
	370	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1832.
	371	Handwritten description of Mr. Garnerin's flight, 1815.
	372	Newspaper clippings regarding air balloon innovations, 1818.
	373	[Blank]
	374	[Blank]
2	375	[Blank]
	376	[Blank]
	377	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent from Green Park in honor of His
		Majesty's coronation, 1821.
	378	[Blank]
	379	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1821.
	380	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent from the London Hotel, 1822.
	381	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Graham's balloon, 1823.
	382	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Graham's balloon, 1823.
	383	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Graham's balloon, 1823.
	384	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Graham's balloon, 1823.
	385	[Blank]
	386	[Blank]
	387	Newspaper article about Mr. Green and Mr. Sparrow's ascent, 1823.
	388	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1823.
	389	[Blank]
	390	[Blank]
	391	[Blank]
	392	[Blank]
	393	Advertisement for "A Splendid Pyro-Aeriel Balloon" to be inflated at the Royal
		London Bazaar at Gray's Inn Road, 31 August.
	394	Not numbered.
	395	Not numbered.
	396	Not numbered.
	397	Not numbered.
	398	Not numbered.
	399	Advertisement, same as Page 393.
	400	Advertisement, same as Page 399.
	401	[Blank]
	402	Advertisement for "Harris's Grand Balloon" on exhibit by the Royal George at
		the Royal Tennis Court of Great Windmill Street, 1821.

Vol.	Page	
V 01.	403	Excerpt from a newspaper article regarding Mr. Harris's death.
	404	Continuation of article from page 403.
	405	Newspaper clippings: "Mr. Rossiter's Aerial Excursion" 1824, "Dr. Kent's
	.02	account of his ascent with Mr. W. Green" 1826.
	406	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1826.
	407	Advertisement for "The Grand Coronation Gala" at the Royal Gardens,
		Vauxhall, featuring Mr. Green ascending in a new balloon, 19 July 1826.
	408	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green, 1826.
	409	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green, 1827.
	410	[Blank]
	411	[Blank]
	412	[Blank]
	413	[Blank]
	414	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1828.
	415	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1830.
	416	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1828.
	417	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1829.
	418	Advertisement for the ascent of a Montgolfier Balloon at the Mechanical &
	440	Optical Theatre, 4 November 1829.
	419	[Blank]
	420	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1830.
	421	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1832.
	422	[Blank]
	423	[Blank]
	424	Newspaper clippings about the spectators observing Mr. Graham's ascent, 1823.
	425	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Graham's ascent, 1824.
	426	Poem from newspaper about Mr. Graham's balloon, 1824.
	427	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Graham's ascent, 1824 and 1825.
	428	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Graham's ascent, 1826.
	429	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Graham's ascent, 1826.
	430	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent and advertisement for the gala
	421	celebrating the King's birthday, 22 august 1834.
	431	[Blank]
	432	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1834.
	433	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's balloons, 1835.
	434	Not numbered. Not numbered.
	435 436	Not numbered.
	430	Not numbered.
	437	Not numbered.
	436 439	Not numbered.
	439 440	Not numbered.
	441	Not numbered.
	442	Not numbered.
	774	10t numbered.

3 7 1	D	
Vol.	Page	NT (1 1
	443	Not numbered.
	444	[Blank]
	445	[Blank]
	446	[Blank]
	447	[Blank]
	448	Handwritten description of Mr. Green's ascent, 1835.
	449	[Blank]
	450	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1835.
	451	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent, 1835.
	452	Newspaper clippings about "The Eagle" aerial ship, 1835.
	453	Advertisement to view the "First Aerial Ship, The Eagle" in London sponsored by the European Aeronautical Society.
	454	Pamphlet: "A full and correct description of the extraordinary machine, the first
		aerial ship, The Eagle" with diagram, 1835.
	455	Newspaper clippings about the aerial ship, 1835.
	456	[Blank]
	457	Advertisement: "A Grand Day Fete" honoring Her Majesty's birthday at the
		Royal Gardens, Vauxhall, featuring Mr. Green and his brother in "a race
		between two balloons," 13 August 1835.
	458	Advertisement: "Another Race between Two Balloons" at Vauxhall Gardens
		between Mr. Green and Mr. H. Green, 27 August 1835.
	459	Advertisement: "A Grand Coronation Fete" at Vauxhall featuring "The Eagle"
		and Mr. Green's ascent, 8 Sept. 1835.
	460	Advertisement: Gala featuring the aerial ship and Mr. Green's ascent, 17 Sept.
		1835.
	461	Advertisement: "A race between two balloons" at Vauxhall featuring Mr. Green
		and Mrs. Green against Mr. W. Green and Mrs. W. Green, 19 July 1836.
	462	Advertisement: "A race between two balloons" at Vauxhall featuring Mr. Green
		and Mrs. Green against Mr. W. Green and Mrs. W. Green, 23 July 1836.
	463	Advertisement: "Superb Gala" featuring "a large gas balloon" at Vauxhall, 21
		August 1836.
	464	Advertisement for a balloon race at Vauxhall and newspaper articles regarding
		Vauxhall events, 1836.
	465	[Blank]
	466	[Blank]
	467	[Blank]
	468	[Blank]
	469	Advertisements for balloon races at Vauxhall, 16 August 1836 and 30 August
		1836.
	470	Advertisement for the ascent of "The Vauxhall Royal Balloon," 9 Sept. 1836
		and newspaper articles: "The Vauxhall Royal Balloon" and "Mr. Green's New
		Balloon," 1836.
	471	Newspaper articles: "Ascent of the Messrs. Green" and "Royal Vauxhall
		Balloon" 1836.
	472	Newspaper articles "The David Voughall Dellage" 25 Cent 1926

472

Newspaper article: "The Royal Vauxhall Balloon," 25 Sept. 1836.

Vol.	Page	
V 01.	473	[Blank]
	474	Engraving: "The New Grand Balloon" by Mr. W. C. Walker, 9 Sept. 1836.
	475	Newspaper article: "An Account of the Ascent" 9 Sept. 1836.
	476	Continuation of newspaper article from page 475 and "Mr. Green's narrative of
	770	the voyage."
	477	Continuation of "Mr. Green's narrative of the voyage" from page 476.
	478	[Blank]
	479	[Blank]
	480	Handwritten description of the Vauxhall Balloon, 1836.
	481	[Blank]
	482	Continuation of Vauxhall Balloon description from page 480.
	483	[Blank]
	484	Continuation of Vauxhall Balloon description from page 482.
	485	[Blank]
	486	Continuation of Vauxhall Balloon description from page 484.
	487	1 1 0
	488	[Blank] Continuation of Vauxhall Balloon description from page 488. (Written by
	400	Charles Green?)
	489	
	469 490	[Blank]
		[Blank]
	491	[Blank]
	492	[Blank]
	493	[Blank]
	494 405	[Blank] Advertisement for the assent of the Boyel Voyabell Belleon by Mr. Cross. 21
	495	Advertisement for the ascent of the Royal Vauxhall Balloon by Mr. Green, 21 Sept. 1836.
	496	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent from Vauxhall, 1836.
	497	Advertisement for the ascent of the Royal Vauxhall Balloon by Mr. Green, 27
	471	Sept. 1836.
	498	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent from Vauxhall, 1836.
	499	Advertisement for the ascent of the Royal Vauxhall Balloon by Mr. Green, 6
	4//	Oct. 1836.
	500	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ascent from Vauxhall, 1836.
	501	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green's ballooning, 1836.
	502	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Clayton's ascent from Cincinnati, USA, 1835.
	503	[Blank]
	504	[Blank]
	505	[Blank]
	506	Newspaper article: "Aerostation Extraordinary" regarding crossing the English
	300	Channel by balloon, 1836.
	507	Newspaper article: "The Grand Balloon" continued theme from page 506.
	508	Newspaper articles: "The Grand Balloon," "The Monster Balloon," and "The
	200	Vauxhall Balloon" continued theme from page 507.
	509	Advertisement: "Royal Vauxhall Nassau Balloon: A public ascent with this
	209	celebrated balloon" in Paris with Mr. Green.
		Celebrated Daniour III Faris with Ivii. Ofeen.

Vol.	Page	
	510	Newspaper articles about the Vauxhall Balloon continued theme from page 509.
	511	Newspaper article: "The Balloon" continued theme from page 510.
	512	Newspaper articles: "Balloon Ascent from Gloucester" and "Descent of the Great Balloon in Germany" 1836.
	513	Continuation of newspaper article from page 512.
	514	[Blank]
	515	[Blank]
	516	[Blank]
	517	Newspaper article: "Balloon Ascent on Monday Week: Remarkable Account by
		Mr. Monck Mason" 1836.
	518	Continuation of article from page 517 and handwritten notations regarding the time of the balloon's ascent.
	519	Newspaper articles: "The Vauxhall Balloon," "The Great Balloon - Paris," and
	01)	"The Great Balloon" 1836.
	520	Newspaper article: "The Great Balloon of Nassau" 1836.
	521	[Blank]
	522	Advertisement: "Ballon Royal du Vauxhall et de Nassau: Une ascension
		publique dans le celebre ballon" with Mr. Green, 19 Dec. 1836.
	523	[Blank]
	524	Advertisement: "Royal Vauxhall Nassau Balloon: A public ascent with this celebrated balloon" with Mr. Green, 1836.
	525	Not numbered.
	526	Newspaper article continued from page 520.
	527	Newspaper article continued from page 526.
	528	[Blank]
	529	Advertisement: "Second and last ascent of the Vauxhall Balloon previously to its return to England" in Paris with Mr. Green, 9 Jan. 1837.
	530	Handwritten text regarding the Nassau Balloon.
	531	[Blank]
	532	[Blank]
	533	Handwritten text of balloon poem.
	534	Handwritten letter by Margaret Graham, 21 May 1837.
	535	[Blank]
	536	[Blank]
	537	Newspaper article: "Balloon Ascent" regarding Mrs. Graham's ascent, 1837.
	538	[Blank]
	539	[Blank]
	540	[Blank]
	541	[Blank]
	542	Newspaper article: "Mrs. Graham" 1836.
	543	Newspaper clippings about Mrs. Graham's ascent from the Surrey Zoological
		Gardens and Mr. Graham's ascent from Kingstown, 1837.
	544	Newspaper article: "Aerostation Extraordinary" about the ascent of Mrs. Graham, 1836.

Vol.	Page	
	545	Continuation of article from page 544 and other newspaper clippings about Mr. and Mrs. Graham, 1836.
	546	Continuation of "Mrs. Graham's statement of her late aerial voyages" from page 545.
	547	[Blank]
	548	[Blank]
	549	[Blank]
	550	Newspaper article: "Mrs. Graham" 1836.
	551	Newspaper articles: "The Duke of Brunswick and Mrs. Graham" and "Mrs.
		Graham's Reply to the Duke of Brunswick's Statement," 1836.
	552	Handwritten text about Mrs. Graham's ascent, 1836.
	553	Continuation of text from page 552.
	554	Continuation of text from page 553.
	555	[Blank]
	556	[Blank]
	557	[Blank]
	558	[Blank]
	559	[Blank]
	560	Newspaper article: "Recent balloon ascent from Hungerford (New) Market" 1833.
	561	Newspaper clippings and handwritten text about Mrs. Graham, 1836.
	562	Newspaper clippings about Mrs. Graham, 1836.
	563	Newspaper article written by Mrs. Graham, 1836.
	564	"Ballooning." from "The Lounger of the Metropolis: A Weekly Record of
		Literature, Amusement, Information, and Manners," (no. I), London, 30 Sept. 1837.
	565	Continuation of article from page 564.
	566	Newspaper clippings about Mrs. and Mr. Graham's ascent, 1837.
	567	Newspaper article about Mr. Graham, 1836.
	568	Newspaper article: "Balloon Ascent in Paris on Monday" and other articles
	5 .60	about the Vauxhall Balloon, 1837.
	569	[Blank]
	570 571	[Blank]
	571	Advertisement: "Seconde et Derniere Ascension du Ballon Monstre" with Mr.
	570	Green in Paris, 9 Jan. 1837.
	572	[Blank]
	573 574	[Blank]
	57 4 575	[Blank] [Blank]
	576	[Blank]
	577	Advertisement: "Seconde et Derniere Ascension du Ballon Monstre" with Mr.
		Green in Paris, 9 Jan. 1837.
	578	Entrance tickets: "Ascension du Ballon Royal de M. Green" Paris, 19 Dec. 1836 and "Seconde et Derniere Ascension du Ballon Monstre de M. Green" Paris, 9 Jan. 1837.
		1 alls, / Jan. 105/.

Wal	Door	
Vol.	Page 579	Advertisement: "First Ascent this Season of the Vauxhall Nassau Balloon" at
	319	the Royal Gardens, Vauxhall, 12 May 1837.
	580	Newspaper clippings about the Royal Vauxhall Nassau Balloon, 1837.
	581	Advertisement: "A Grand Moving Panorama of the Extraordinary Voyager
	301	Performed last Autumn by the Royal Vauxhall Balloon," Royal Gardens,
		Vauxhall, 1837.
	582	[Blank]
	583	Poem: "The 'Monstre' Balloon" and handwritten note, 1837.
	584	[Blank]
	585	Color advertisement: "Grand Day Fete: Ascent in the Royal Nassau Balloon"
		by Mr. Green at the Royal Gardens, Vauxhall, 24 July 1837.
	586	[Blank]
	587	Newspaper article: "Fatal Descent of a Parachute: Inquest on the Late Mr.
		Cocking." 1837.
	588	Continuation of newspaper article from page 587.
	589	Continuation of newspaper article from page 588.
	590	Newspaper article: "Unfortunate and Fatal Descent of the Parachute at Lee,
	7 04	Kent: Adjourned Inquest." 1837.
	591	Continuation of newspaper article from page 590.
	592 503	Continuation of newspaper article from page 591.
	593	Continuation of newspaper article from page 592.
	594 595	[Blank]
	595 596	[Blank] [Blank]
	597	[Blank]
	598	[Blank]
	599	[Blank]
	600	Newspaper article: "Ascent of the Balloon from VCauxhall and Descent of the
		Parachute: Awful Catastrophe." 1837.
	601	Continuation of article from page 600.
	602	Continuation of article from page 601 and "Parachute Descent." 1837.
	603	Illustration: "Ascent of the Vauxhall Balloon and Mr. Cocking's Parachute"
		and article "Mr. Cocking's New Parachute" from "The Mirror" (no. 846), 29
		July 1837.
	604	Continuation of article from page 603.
	605	Newspaper article: "Tragic Result of the Parachute Descent."
	606	Continuation of article from page 605.
	607	Continuation of article from page 606.
	608	Continuation of article from page 607.
	609	Continuation of article from page 608.
	610	Newspaper articles: "The Parachute Experiment" and "Balloons and
	<i>6</i> 11	Parachutes" 1837.
	611 612	[Blank]
		[Blank]
	613	[Blank]

Vol.	Page	
	614	[Blank]
	615	[Blank]
	616	Newspaper article: "Melancholy Termination of the Parachute Experiment."
	617	Continuation of article from page 616.
	618	Continuation of article from page 617.
	619	Continuation of article from page 618.
	620	Continuation of article from page 619.
	621	Continuation of article from page 620.
	622	Continuation of article from page 621.
	623	Newspaper article: "Fatal Parachute Ascent from Vauxhall Gardens."
	624	Continuation of article from page 623.
	625	Continuation of article from page 624.
	626	Newspaper article: "The Recent Fatal Accident to Mr. Cocking" 1837.
	627	Continuation of article from page 626.
	628	Newspaper clippings regarding the death of Mr. Cocking, 1837.
	629	Newspaper clippings regarding the death of Mr. Cocking, 1837.
	630	[Blank]
	631	[Blank]
	632	Newspaper clippings about the ascent of the Royal Nassau Balloon at Vauxhall
	352	Gardens, 1837.
	633	Advertisement: "Grand Balloon Fete: Ascent of the Royal Nassau Balloon"
		with Mr. and Mrs. Green at Vauxhall Gardens, 25 Aug. 1837.
	634	(Loose newspaper clippings between pgs. 633 and 634.) Newspaper clippings
		about the Royal Nassau Balloon at Vauxhall Gardens, 1837.
	635	Newspaper clippings about the Royal Nassau Balloon at Vauxhall Gardens, 1837.
	636	Newspaper clippings about the Royal Nassau Balloon at Vauxhall Gardens, 1837.
	637	Advertisement: "Grand Day and Evening Fete under the Patronage of His Excellency Marshal Soult Duke of Dalmatia: The Royal Nassau Balloon" with
		Mr. Green at the Royal Vauxhall Gardens, 1838.
	638	Advertisement: "Grand Day and Evening Fete: Ascent of the Nassau Balloon" with Mr. Green at the Royal Vauxhall Gardens, 1838.
	639	Advertisement: "Grand Day and Evening Fete: Ascent of the Nassau Balloon" with Mr. Green at the Royal Vauxhall Gardens, 1838.
	640	[Blank]
	641	Advertisement: "Day and Evening Fete: Double Ascent" of the Royal Nassau
		Balloon and Mr. Green's Coronation Balloon at the Royal Gardens, Vauxhall,
		21 Aug. 1838.
	642	Newspaper article: "The Experimental Ascent of the Nassau Balloon on
		Tuesday" 1838.
	643	Continuation of article from page 642 and other newspaper clippings.
	644	[Blank]
	645	[Blank]
	646	[Blank]

Vol.	Page	
	647	[Blank]
	648	Advertisement: "Ascent of Mr. Van Amburgh and a Bengal Tiger in the Nassau
		Balloon, conducted by Mr. Green" at Vauxhall Gardens, 27 Sept. 1838.
	649	[Blank]
	650	[Blank]
	651	[Blank]
	652	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Hampton, 1839.
	653	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Hampton, 1839.
	654	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Hampton, 1839.
	655	[Blank]
	656	Advertisement: "Particulars of the Nassau Balloon which will be sold by
		auction by Mr. Hoggart" 17 July 1840.
	657	[Blank]
	658	[Blank]
	659	[Blank]
	660	[Blank]
	661	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green, 1839.
	662	[Blank]
	663	Advertisement: "Six Summer Fetes" with Mr. Green and the Nassau Balloon,
		Vauxhall Gardens, 2 July 1841.
	664	[Blank]
	665	Advertisement: "Last Gala but Two: The Nassau Balloon" at Vauxhall
		Gardens, 12 July 1841.
	666	Newspaper article: "Vauxhall Gardens: The Nassau Balloon" 1841.
	667	Advertisement: "Grand Gala: The Nassau Balloon" at Vauxhall Gardens, 26
	((0	July 1841.
	668	Advertisement: "Ascent of Carter's Leopard Balloon" at Astley's, 1840 and articles about Mr. Green.
	669	Advertisement: "Variety of Attractions: A Day Balloon" at Vauxhall Gardens,
	00)	29 July.
	670	[Blank]
	671	Advertisement: "A Day and Night Fete: Nassau Balloon" at Vauxhall Gardens,
		30 July.
	672	Newspaper article about the Nassau Balloon, 1841.
	673	Advertisement: "A Series of Extraordinary Attractions: Mr. Green's Balloon"
		at Vauxhall Gardens, 1841.
	674	[Blank]
	675	[Blank]
	676	[Blank]
	677	[Blank]
	678	Newspaper article: "Mr. Green's Account of his Nocturnal Aerial voyage on
		Monday" 1841.
	679	Advertisement: "Day and Evening Fete: Nassau Balloon" at Vauxhall Gardens,
		23 August 1841 and newspaper article about the Nassau Balloon, 1841.
	680	Advertisement: "Bal Masque: A Night Balloon" at Vauxhall Gardens, 27 Aug.

Vol.	Page	1841.
	681	[Blank]
	682	Advertisement: "The Nassau Balloon for the Last Time" at Vauxhall Gardens,
	062	30 Aug. 1841.
	683	Newspaper article: "Mr. Green's Aerial Voyage from Vauxhall Gardens on Monday Last" 1841.
	684	Newspaper article: "Mr. Green's Aerial Voyage from Vauxhall Gardens on Monday Last" 1841.
	685	Newspaper articles: "A Giant Balloon" 1837, "Grand Balloon Fete" and "Perilous Balloon Descent" 1841.
	686	Newspaper articles: "Accident to an Astronaut," "Balloon Ascent," "Trip to
		France" 1842, "An 'Iron' Balloon" and "Perilous Balloon Ascent" 1843.
	687	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Green, 1843.
	688	Newspaper clippings about Mr. Gypson, 1843.
	689	Illustration: "The New Cast-Iron Balloon," London, 12 Aug. 1843.
	690	[Blank]
	691	Newspaper article: "The Great Balloon of Nassau."
	692	Newspaper article: "Balloon Accident."
	693	[Blank]
	694	[Blank]
	695	[Blank]
	696	Advertisement: "Aeronautic Association" of London.
	697	[Blank]
	698	[Blank]
	699	[Blank]
	700	[Blank]
	701	[Blank]
	702	[Blank]
	703	[Blank]
	704	Newspaper clippings: "The Aerial Steam Carriage" and "Aerial Courier Company" 1843.
	705	Illustration: "The Aerial Steam Carriage" by A. Park of London.
	706	Illustration: "Another New Aerial Machine," London, 29 April 1843.
	707	Advertisement: "The Great Aerial Navigator, or Atmospheric Machine" with full-text description.
	708	Advertisement: "The Great Atmospheric Ship! or Aerial Steam Carriage" with full-text description, London.
	709	Illustration and diagram of aerial navigator.
	710	"The Aerial Steam Carriage" from "Post Magazine" (no. 133), 8 April 1843.
	710	"Aerial Steam Carriage" from "The Pictorial Times" April 1843.
		"The Aerial Steam Carriage" from "Supplement to Illustrated London Life"
	712	(no. 4), 1 April 1843.
	713	Newspaper clippings about "The Aerial Courier", 1843.
	714	Illustrations and text about the aerial steam carriage from "The Illustrated London News."

Vol.	Page	
	715	Newspaper articles: "Experimental Trip of the Aerial Machine" and "An
		Ingoldsby Rhyme" 1843.
	716	Poem from newspaper: "Experimental Trip of Jack Scroggin's Ghost in the
		Ariel Machine."
	717	[Blank]
	718	[Blank]
	719	[Blank]